

CITY OF FILLMORE

CENTRAL PARK PLAZA
250 Central Avenue
Fillmore, California 93015–1907
(805) 524-3701 • FAX (805) 524-5707

June 9, 2009

Mr. Ronald J. Zenone, Foreman Ventura County Grand Jury 800 So. Victoria Avenue Ventura, CA 93009

Dear Mr. Zenone:

Thank you for sharing "Is the City Car a Free Ride?" contained in the Grand Jury's Juror Report, dated May 11, 2009.

I have reviewed the City of Fillmore's take-home vehicle policies and practices and am pleased with my findings. Currently and historically, 3 city-owned pick ups are taken home by on call city utilities and public works employees. No City of Fillmore executive employees use or are assigned a city vehicle.

Based on the review of current practices, I am satisfied that the City of Fillmore is prudent and responsible by only providing the on call employees (2) with take-home vehicles.

If any additional information is desired, or if you wish to schedule a visit to our city, please contact me at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Larry F. Pennell

Transitional City Manager

LFP:ss

RECEIVED

JUN 1 2 2009

VENTURA COUNTY GRAND JURY